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STATE OF NEW MEXICO 
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

IN THE MATTER OF: 
THE HEARING CALLED BY THE 
OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION 
TO CONSIDER: 

APPLICATION OF HARVEY E. YATES 
COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING, LEA 
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, 

and 
APPLICATION OF HARVEY E. YATES 
COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY POOLING, LEA 
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. 

REPORTER'S TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS 

DIVISION HEARING 

BEFORE: DAVID R. CATANACH, Examiner 

August 8, 1991 
11:00 a.m. 

Santa Fe, New Mexico 

T h i s m a t t e r came on f o r h e a r i n g b e f o r e t h e O i l 
C o n s e r v a t i o n D i v i s i o n on August 8, 1991, a t 11:00 a.m. 
a t t h e con f e r e n c e room, S t a t e Land O f f i c e B u i l d i n g , 310 Old 
Santa Fe T r a i l , Santa Fe, New Mexico, b e f o r e Susan G. 
Ptacek, C e r t i f i e d Court Reporter f o r t h e S t a t e o f New 
Mexico. 

FOR: OIL CONSERVATION BY: SUSAN G. PTACEK 
DIVISION C e r t i f i e d Court R e p o r t e r 

CSR No. 124 

Case No. 
No . 10365 
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I N D E X 
August 8, 1991 
Commissioner Hearing 
Case No. 10364 
Case No. 10365 

PAGE 
APPEARANCES 3 

HARVEY E. YATES WITNESSES: 
ROBERT BELL 

D i r e c t Examination by Mr. Carr 5 
Exam i n a t i o n by Mr. S t o v a l l 11 
F u r t h e r Examination by Mr. S t o v a l l 19 

DAVID B. PEARCY 
D i r e c t Examination by Mr. Carr 11 
Exam i n a t i o n by Mr. Catanach 17 

REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE 
* * * 

E X H I B I T S 
ADMTD 

HARVEY E. YATES EXHIBIT 
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A P P E A R A N C E S 

FOR THE DIVISION: ROBERT G. STOVALL, ESQ. 
General Counsel 
O i l C o n s e r v a t i o n Commission 
S t a t e Land O f f i c e B u i l d i n g 
310 Old Santa Fe T r a i l 
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 

FOR HARVEY E. YATES: CAMPBELL, CARR, BERGE & SHERIDAN 
A t t o r n e y s a t Law 
BY: WILLIAM F. CARR, ESQ. 
110 N. Guadalupe 
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 

* * * 
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MR. CATANACH: At t h i s t i m e we w i l l c a l l Case 10364. 

MR. STOVALL: A p p l i c a t i o n o f Harvey E. Yates Company 

f o r compulsory p o o l i n g , Lea County, New Mexico. 

MR. CATANACH: Are t h e r e appearances i n t h i s case? 

MR. CARR: May i t ple a s e t h e examiner, my name i s 

W i l l i a m F. Carr w i t h t h e law f i r m Campbell, C a r r , Berge & 

Sheridan o f Santa Fe. I r e p r e s e n t Harvey E. Yates Company, 

and I have two w i t n e s s e s . 

MR. CATANACH: Are t h e r e any o t h e r appearances? W i l l 

t h e w i t n e s s p l e a s e s t a n d and be sworn? 

(The w i t n e s s e s were d u l y sworn.) 

MR. CARR: May i t please t h e examiner, i t ' s our 

i n t e n t i o n t o c o n s o l i d a t e cases 10364 and 10365. We r e q u e s t 

t h e c o n s o l i d a t i o n because th e y are i n t h e same s e c t i o n . 

We're p o o l i n g t h e same i n t e r e s t owner, and t h e t e s t i m o n y i s 

v i r t u a l l y i d e n t i c a l . 

MR. CATANACH: At t h i s t i m e we w i l l c a l l Case 10365. 

MR. STOVALL: A p p l i c a t i o n o f Harvey E. Yates Company 

f o r compulsory p o o l i n g , Lea County, New Mexico. 

MR. CATANACH: Are t h e r e any a d d i t i o n a l appearances i s 

i n t h e subsequent case? 

Okay, Mr. Carr, you may proceed. 

ROBERT H. BELL, 

t h e Witness h e r e i n , h a v i n g been f i r s t d u l y sworn, was 

examined and t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 
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DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. CARR: 

Q. Could you s t a t e your f u l l name f o r t h e r e c o r d , 

please? 

A. Robert H. B e l l . 

Q. Where do you r e s i d e ? 

A. R o s w e l l , New Mexico. 

Q. By whom are you employed and i n what c a p a c i t y ? 

A. Harvey E. Yates Company; I'm t h e l a n d manager. 

Q. Have you p r e v i o u s l y t e s t i f i e d b e f o r e t h e t h i s 

d i v i s i o n and had your c r e d e n t i a l s as a p e t r o l e u m landman 

accepted and made a m a t t e r of record? 

A. Yes, I have, and yes, t h e y a r e . 

Q. Are you f a m i l i a r w i t h t h e a p p l i c a t i o n s f i l e d i n 

each o f the s e cases? 

A. I t h i n k so. 

Q. Are you f a m i l i a r w i t h t h e s u b j e c t area and t h e 

ownership i n t h a t area? 

A. Yes, s i r , I am. 

MR. CARR: Are t h e w i t n e s s ' s q u a l i f i c a t i o n s 

a c c e p t a b l e ? 

MR. CATANACH: Yes. 

Q. (By Mr. Carr) I f you know, would you b r i e f l y 

s t a t e what Harvey E. Yates Company seeks w i t h t h e s e 

a p p l i c a t i o n s ? 
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A. Harvey E. Yates seeks t h e f o r c e d p o o l i n g o f a l l 

m i n e r a l i n t e r e s t s i n t h e n o r t h w e s t o f t h e n o r t h w e s t q u a r t e r 

and n o r t h w e s t o f t h e n o r t h e a s t q u a r t e r o f S e c t i o n 32, 

Township 18 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico. 

Harvey E. Yates proposes t o d e d i c a t e t h e r e f e r e n c e d p o o l 

acreage t o i t s A t l a n t i c 32 S t a t e W e l l Nos. 3 and 4, t o be 

l o c a t e d a t an ort h o d o x l o c a t i o n i n S e c t i o n 32, t h e Queen 

f o r m a t i o n . 

Q. So you've got two 40-acre t r a c t s , and you're 

g o i n g t o d r i l l w e l l s t o t h e Queen on each of t h o s e t r a c t s ? 

A. That's c o r r e c t . The Queen Grayburg f o r m a t i o n i s 

our o b j e c t i v e , 

Q. You w i l l a c t u a l l y bottom t h e w e l l i n t h e 

Grayburg? 

A. That's c o r r e c t . 

Q. Amended a p p l i c a t i o n s were f i l e d i n t h i s case 

i n d i c a t i n g t h a t you would t a k e t h e w e l l s down t o t h e 

Grayburg; i s t h a t c o r r e c t ? 

A. That's c o r r e c t . 

Q. You prepared t h e e x h i b i t s f o r p r e s e n t a t i o n 

today? 

A. Yes, s i r , I have. 

Q. Would you go t o what has been marked as HEYCO 

E x h i b i t No. 1, i d e n t i f y t h a t and r e v i e w i t f o r 

Mr. Catanach? 
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A. T h i s i s a l a n d p l a t , showing our two proposed 

l o c a t i o n s , t h e No. 3 w e l l i s l o c a t e d i n t h e n o r t h w e s t 

n o r t h w e s t q u a r t e r of S e c t i o n 32. No. 4 w e l l i s l o c a t e d i n 

t h e n o r t h w e s t of t h e n o r t h e a s t q u a r t e r . I t a l s o shows t h e 

Harvey E. Yates i s t h e lessee of r e c o r d i n t h e n o r t h h a l f 

of S e c t i o n 3 2. 

Q. L e t ' s go now t o what has been marked as E x h i b i t 

No. 2 and I ' d ask you t o i d e n t i f y t h a t . 

A. E x h i b i t No. 2 i s an E x h i b i t A from t h e o p e r a t i n g 

agreement, d a t e d J u l y 28, 1989, which covers t h e n o r t h h a l f 

of S e c t i o n 32. I t shows a breakdown o f w o r k i n g i n t e r e s t 

owners, p a r t i e s t o t h e o p e r a t i n g agreement. 

Q. What p e r c e n t of t h e acreage i n each o f the s e 

40-acre t r a c t s has been v o l u n t a r i l y committed t o t h e w e l l ? 

A. 99.9987 p e r c e n t . 

Q. And i d e n t i f y t h e i n t e r e s t owner who has n o t 

agreed t o p a r t i c i p a t e . 

A. T h i s i s Mr. Edgar Braun, and he has a w o r k i n g 

i n t e r e s t o f .00126580. 

Q. Does Mr. Braun have t h i s same i n t e r e s t 

t h r o u g h o u t t h e n o r t h h a l f of S e c t i o n 32? 

A. Yes, s i r , he does. 

Q. Have you had t o come t o t h e d i v i s i o n i n t h e pa s t 

t o p o o l t h i s i n t e r e s t of Mr. Braun? 

A. That's c o r r e c t . 
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Q. What i s t h e s t a t u s of t h e o t h e r two w e l l s shown 

on E x h i b i t No. 1 i n t h e n o r t h h a l f o f 32? 

A. A l l r i g h t . The A t l a n t i c 32 S t a t e No. 1, which 

i s l o c a t e d i n t h e n o r t h e a s t o f t h e n o r t h w e s t q u a r t e r , i s a 

w e l l t h a t ' s p r o d u c i n g out of t h e Queen f o r m a t i o n , I 

b e l i e v e . The A t l a n t i c 32 S t a t e No. 2, i s a l s o -- which i s 

l o c a t e d i n t h e southwest o f t h e n o r t h w e s t l o c a t i o n i s a l s o 

p r o d u c i n g o u t of t h e Queen. 

Q. Mr. Braun has t h i s l e s s t h a n 1 p e r c e n t i n t e r e s t 

i n each o f tho s e p r o p e r t i e s ? 

A. That's c o r r e c t . 

Q. L e t ' s go t o what has been marked as HEYCO 

E x h i b i t No. 3. Would you i d e n t i f y t h a t and r e v i e w i t f o r 

Mr. Catanach? 

A. E x h i b i t No. 3 i s an AFE, which s t a t e s t h a t our 

d r y h o l e o f $134,138; p r o d u c i n g w e l l c o s t s o f $352,920. 

Q. Are these c o s t s i n l i n e w i t h t h e c o s t s a c t u a l l y 

i n c u r r e d i n t h e development o f o t h e r two -- d r i l l i n g o f t h e 

two w e l l s i n t h e n o r t h h a l f of 32. 

A. Yes, s i r , t h e y a r e . 

Q. Could you summarize t h e e f f o r t s t h a t you have 

made t o o b t a i n v o l u n t a r y p a r t i c i p a t i o n i n t h i s e f f o r t by 

Mr. Braun? 

A. Sure. Harvey E, Yates Company purchased a 

m i n e r a l i n t e r e s t i n t h e n o r t h h a l f o f S e c t i o n 32 i n J u l y of 
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1987. By l e t t e r dated October t h e 6, 1987, we a t t e m p t e d t o 

purchase what was an 8 p e r c e n t i n t e r e s t t h a t was owned by 

84 i n d i v i d u a l s i n t h e n o r t h h a l f o f i t . We were a b l e t o 

secure t h e i n t e r e s t or have these people committed t o t h e 

d r i l l i n g o f t h e w e l l s , a l l w i t h t h e e x c e p t i o n Mr. Braun, 

who has t h i s v e r y s m a l l i n t e r e s t . 

We sent o ut a -- on A p r i l 20, 1989, a p r o p o s a l 

t o p l u g back t h e A t l a n t i c 32 S t a t e No. 1 w e l l from t h e 

Morrow f o r m a t i o n , t h r o u g h t h e Cisco, and Mr. Braun never 

s i g n e d t h e AFEs. Also i n A p r i l 1991 we sent o u t a p r o p o s a l 

t o d r i l l A t l a n t i c 32 S t a t e No. 2. Again, t h e r e was no 

response from Mr. Braun. Then on J u l y 12, 1991, we sent 

a n o t h e r l e t t e r o u t l i n i n g our p r o p o s a l s f o r f u r t h e r 

development i n t h e n o r t h h a l f of S e c t i o n 32 w i t h no 

response. I have t a l k e d t o Mr. Braun s e v e r a l t i m e s on t h e 

phone, and he i s n o t w i l l i n g t o work w i t h us i n any way. 

Q. E x h i b i t No. 4 i s a copy o f t h e most r e c e n t 

l e t t e r t o Mr. Braun? 

A. That's c o r r e c t , J u l y 1 2 t h . 

Q. I n your o p i n i o n have you made a good f a i t h 

e f f o r t t o o b t a i n h i s v o l u n t a r y p a r t i c i p a t i o n i n your 

e f f o r t s t o develop t h e n o r t h h a l f of S e c t i o n 32? 

A. Yes, s i r , I b e l i e v e we have done e v e r y t h i n g we 

can. 

Q. I s E x h i b i t No. 5 a copy o f two a f f i d a v i t s and 
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l e t t e r s by which you t r a n s m i t t e d t h e amended -- or had 

t r a n s m i t t e d t o Mr. Braun t h e amended a p p l i c a t i o n i n these 

cases? 

A. That's c o r r e c t . 

Q. Does Harvey E. Yates Company seek t o be 

d e s i g n a t e d o p e r a t o r o f t h e proposed w e l l ? 

A. Yes, we do. 

Q. W i l l a g e o l o g i c a l w i t n e s s be c a l l e d t o t e s t i f y 

as t o t h e r i s k a s s o c i a t e d w i t h d e v e l o p i n g t h e s e p r o p e r t i e s ? 

A. That's c o r r e c t . 

Q. Were E x h i b i t s 1 t h r o u g h 5 e i t h e r p r e p a r e d by you 

or c o m p i l e d under your d i r e c t i o n ? 

A. Yes, s i r , t h e y were. 

Q. Do you have a n y t h i n g f u r t h e r t o add t o your 

t e s t i m o n y , i f you know? 

A. No, s i r . I don't t h i n k I do. 

MR. CARR: At t h i s t i m e we move t h e a d m i s s i o n o f HEYCO 

E x h i b i t s 1 t h r o u g h 5. 

MR. CATANACH: E x h i b i t s 1 t h r o u g h 5 w i l l be a d m i t t e d 

as evidence. 

(HEYCO E x h i b i t s 1 t h r o u g h 5 were 

a d m i t t e d i n evidence.) 

MR. CARR: That concludes my d i r e c t e x a m i n a t i o n o f 

Mr. B e l l . 

MR. STOVALL: I've got a q u e s t i o n f o r Mr. B e l l . 
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EXAMINATION 

BY MR. STOVALL: 

Q. I s t h i s t h e same f e l l o w t h a t you t o l d us t h a t 

you a r e f o r c e p o o l i n g t h a t he was a whole l o t more 

s o p h i s t i c a t e d t h a n those cowboys i n New Mexico? 

A. Yes, s i r . 

Q. I s t h a t a f a c t ? 

A. He's a l s o an a t t o r n e y . Yes, s i r . 

DAVID B. PEARCY, 

t h e Witness h e r e i n , h a v i n g been f i r s t d u l y sworn, was 

examined and t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. CARR: 

Q. Would you s t a t e your f u l l name f o r t h e r e c o r d , 

please? 

A. I'm David B. Pearcy o f R o s w e l l , New Mexico. 

Q. But whom are you employed? 

A. Harvey E. Yates Company. 

Q. I n what c a p a c i t y ? 

A. I'm c h i e f g e o l o g i s t . 

Q. Have you p r e v i o u s l y t e s t i f i e d b e f o r e t h i s 

d i v i s i o n and had your c r e d e n t i a l s as a g e o l o g i s t accepted 

and made a m a t t e r of record? 

A. Yes. 

Q. Are you f a m i l i a r w i t h t h e a p p l i c a t i o n f i l e d i n 
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t h i s case i n t h e s u b j e c t area? 

A. Yes, I am. 

MR. CARR: Are t h e w i t n e s s ' s q u a l i f i c a t i o n s 

a c c e p t a b l e ? 

MR. CATANACH: They a r e . 

Q. (By Mr. Carr) Mr. Pearcy, have you p r e p a r e d 

c e r t a i n e x h i b i t s f o r p r e s e n t a t i o n here today? 

A. Yes, t h a t ' s c o r r e c t . I have f o u r e x h i b i t s w i t h 

me. 

Q. Would you r e f e r t o what has been marked as HEYCO 

E x h i b i t No. 6, i d e n t i f y t h a t and r e v i e w i t f o r 

Mr. Catanach? 

A. E x h i b i t 6 i s a p r o d u c i n g zone map o f t h e area i n 

th e v i c i n i t y S e c t i o n 32, 18 South, 33 East. I t shows our 

two w e l l s i n S e c t i o n 32, which Harvey E. Yates i s o p e r a t o r 

o f , t h e No. 1 and No. 2, which are coded i n y e l l o w , f o r 

t h e i r c u r r e n t p r o d u c t i o n from t h e Queen f o r m a t i o n . You see 

t h a t t hese r e a l l y two o i l w e l l s i n t h i s immediate v i c i n i t y . 

There i s an up- d i p gas w e l l i n S e c t i o n 30 t h a t you w i l l be 

se e i n g l a t e r on. We b e l i e v e t h a t ' s i n a s e p a r a t e p o o l . 

Q. You ready t o go t o E x h i b i t No. 7? 

A. I sure am. 

Q. Would you i d e n t i f y t h a t , please? 

A. E x h i b i t 7 i s a s t r u c t u r e map on t h e t o p o f t h e 

Penrose pay sand, which i s p r o d u c t i v e . The Penrose b e i n g a 
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submember o f t h e Queen i n f o r m a t i o n , and t h a t ' s t h e pay 

i n t e r v a l i n b o t h our No. 1 w e l l and t h e No. 2 w e l l , which 

are b o t h l o c a t e d i n t h e no r t h w e s t q u a r t e r of S e c t i o n 32. 

G e n e r a l l y we have a monocline s l o p i n g down t o 

t h e s o u t h and s o u t h e a s t , and our s u b j e c t w e l l s Nos. 3 and 4 

t h e n a l s o i n t h e n o r t h h a l f of S e c t i o n 32 where we expect 

them t o be more or l e s s on s t r i k e w i t h t h e No. 1 and No. 2 

w e l l s , which are p r o d u c i n g . 

Again, I want t o p o i n t o ut i n S e c t i o n 30, t h e 

gas w e l l t h a t was p r o d u c i n g from t h e Queen i s s i g n i f i c a n t l y 

u p-dipped t o what we have. So a t t h i s p o i n t t h e s e are t h e 

o n l y two w e l l s t h e B u f f a l o Queen f i e l d . 

Q. L e t ' s move now t o your c r o s s s e c t i o n . Would you 

i d e n t i f y t h a t and revie w i t f o r t h e examiner? I b e l i e v e 

t h e r e i s a t r a c e f o r t h i s c r o s s s e c t i o n on E x h i b i t No. 6? 

A. On E x h i b i t No. 6, t h a t ' s c o r r e c t . I t ' s a 

r o u g h l y east-west cross s e c t i o n . Near t h e c e n t e r you see 

HEYCO's two w e l l s , t h e No. 1 and No. 2 w e l l , w i t h t h e 

p r o d u c i n g zone shown w i t h t h e b l u e d o t r i g h t t h e r e , a g a i n 

t h e Penrose member o f t h e Queen f o r m a t i o n . 

We completed t h e No. 2 w e l l i n June. We're up 

here i n May f o r t h e f o r c e d p o o l i n g on t h a t one. I d i d f i n d 

t h e pay zone p r e s e n t i n t h a t w e l l . T h i s u p - d i p w e l l t h a t 

I ' v e i d e n t i f i e d as be i n g t h e gas w e l l i s on t h e l e f t - h a n d 

s i d e o f t h e c r o s s s e c t i o n , E n f i e l d ' s Hudson F e d e r a l No. 1, 
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and t h a t w e l l produced j u s t under 200 m i l l i o n c u b i c f e e t of 

gas, was plugged i n 1975. Because t h e r e was no o i l t o t h a t 

w e l l a t a l l and because g a s / o i l r a t i o appeared t o be 

c o m p l e t e l y d i f f e r e n t from what we're f a c i n g , I b e l i e v e t h a t 

i s i n a se p a r a t e p o o l . 

Q. Ready t o go t o t h e isopach map? 

A. Yes, I am. The isopach map p r e t t y much 

summarizes a l l t h e i n f o r m a t i o n on t h e p r e v i o u s e x h i b i t s 

we've t a l k e d about. You see t h a t our c u r r e n t two w e l l s are 

shown i n t h e same p o o l up t o what might be about 20 f e e t of 

Penrose sand pay, and t h a t w e l l i n S e c t i o n 30, which I have 

l a b e l e d w i t h a "NL" on t h e r e because t h e r e was no l o g 

t h r o u g h t h e Penrose zone, appears t o be i n a t o t a l l y 

s e p a r a t e gas p o o l . There was an immediate o f f s e t t o t h a t 

w e l l which was d r y , and then t h e o t h e r w e l l which i s shown 

w i t h 12 f e e t o f p o t e n t i a l gas pay; i n o t h e r words, t e s t e d 

i n t h e gas zone. 

We do b e l i e v e t h e r e i s a g e n e r a l c o n t i n u i t y of 

t h i s Penrose zone w i t h i n t h e area, a l t h o u g h I want t o p o i n t 

o u t t h a t t h e No. 3 and No. 4 l o c a t i o n s do t a k e i n t o account 

some r i s k f o r where t h i s Penrose does go from comparisons 

w i t h o t h e r Queen f i e l d s , which are o f f on t h e n o r t h w e s t t o 

t h i s mapping area, i t appears l i k e t h e t r e n d s t h e r e are 

heading o f f t o t h e n o r t h e a s t and southwest. Where I see as 

something which from t h e w e l l data we have now doesn't f i t 
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t h a t p a t t e r n r e a l w e l l . I j u s t want t o p o i n t o u t a g a i n 

t h e r e i s some q u e s t i o n as t o which way t h t i s o p a c h map 

r e a l l y i n d i c a t e s our pay zones ought t o go. 

Q. Mr. Pearcy, are you prepa r e d t o make a 

recommendation t o t h e examiner as t o t h e r i s k p e n a l t y t h a t 

s h o u l d be assessed a g a i n s t Mr. Braun's i n t e r e s t i f he 

dec i d e s n o t t o p a r t i c i p a t e i n t h e w e l l ? 

A. Yes, I am. 

Q. What do you recommend? 

A. I recommend 200 p e r c e n t p e n a l t y on t h e d r i l l i n g 

o f w e l I s 3 and 4. 

Q. Could you b a s i c a l l y summarize your reason f o r 

t h i s p e n a l t y ? 

A. W e l l , again t h e reason i s we have s i g n i f i c a n t 

doubt as t o which way t h i s Penrose pay does go. I f I can 

p o i n t o u t t h a t we're under way r i g h t now i n d r i l l i n g t h e 

No. 3 w e l l , and as of our mud l o g i n d i c a t i o n s from 

y e s t e r d a y our pay zone i s absent i n s p i t e o f my 

w e l l - p r e p a r e d g e o l o g i c m a t e r i a l . So we have a l o t o f doubt 

as t o whether we w i l l have any k i n d of Queen c o m p l e t i o n a t 

a l l i n t h e No. 3 w e l l , and No. 4, we would hope t h a t we 

would s t i l l have t h e encouragement t o d r i l l t h a t w i t h i n 90 

days. J u s t we w i l l have a l o t more doubt about No. 4 due 

t o t h e apparent problems and s u c c e s s f u l c o m p l e t i o n o f 

No . 3 . 
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Q. I n your o p i n i o n i s t h e r e a chance t h a t b o t h --

t h a t e i t h e r t h e No. 3 or 4 c o u l d be noncommercial? 

A. Yes, t h e r e i s a good chance o f t h a t . 

Q. Have you made an e s t i m a t e o f t h e overhead and 

a d m i n i s t r a t i v e c o s t s t o be i n c u r r e d w h i l e d r i l l i n g and a l s o 

p r o d u c i n g t h e w e l l i f i n f a c t i t i s s u c c e s s f u l ? 

A. Yes, I have. I have t a k e n t h e E r n s t & Young 

survey r e s u l t s f o r 1990 here f o r west Texas and e a s t e r n New 

Mexico, and based on t h e depth t h a t we have of 5150 f o r t h e 

p r o j e c t e d TD, we're s u g g e s t i n g a monthly d r i l l i n g r a t e of 

$4000, and a monthly p r o d u c i n g w e l l r a t e o f $350. 

Q. You recommend t h a t t hese f i g u r e s be i n c o r p o r a t e d 

i n t o any o r d e r s which r e s u l t from t h i s h e a r i n g ? 

A. Yes, I do. 

Q. I n your o p i n i o n w i l l g r a n t i n g t h i s a p p l i c a t i o n 

be i n t h e b e s t i n t e r e s t of c o n s e r v a t i o n , p r e v e n t i o n of 

waste and p r o t e c t i o n o f c o r r e l a t i v e r i g h t s ? 

A. That's c o r r e c t . 

Q. Were E x h i b i t s 6 t h r o u g h 9 p r e p a r e d by you? 

A. Yes, they were. 

MR. CARR: At t h i s t i m e , Mr. Catanach, we move t h e 

a d m i s s i o n of HEYCO E x h i b i t s 6 t h r o u g h 9. 

MR. CATANACH: E x h i b i t s 6 t h r o u g h 9 w i l l be a d m i t t e d 

as e v i d e n c e . 

MR. CARR: That concludes my e x a m i n a t i o n o f Mr. Pearcy. 

HUNNICUTT REPORTING 
SUSAN G. PTACEK, CCR 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

17 

EXAMINATION 

BY MR. CATANACH: 

Q. Mr. Pearcy, t h e main o b j e c t i v e i s t h e Penrose 

member o f t h e Queen? 

A. That's c o r r e c t , a l t h o u g h we d i d t a k e t h e No. 2 

w e l l and p l a n on t a k i n g t h e No. 3 w e l l down t h r o u g h t h e 

Grayburg zone t o e v a l u a t e deeper pays. 

Q. I s t h e r e a p o t e n t i a l i n t h e Grayburg? 

A. Yes, t h e r e i s . At t h e base o f t h e c r o s s s e c t i o n 

you see what we c a l l t h e "Loco H i l l s sand," and t h e r e are 

some i n d i c a t i o n s t h a t i s p r o d u c t i v e i n t h e No. 1 w e l l . We 

found i t wet i n No. 2, and are hop i n g i t w i l l be h i g h 

enough s t r u c t u r a l l y t o p o s s i b l y encounter t h a t p r o d u c t i v e 

i n No. 3. That's why t h e wording has been as i t i s as t o 

p o o l a l l depth s u r f a c e t h r o u g h t h e base of t h e Grayburg. 

Q. I s t h e r e any p o t e n t i a l above t h e Penrose? 

A. There have been some Yates shows i n t h e area, 

a l t h o u g h a t t h i s p o i n t we don't t h i n k t h e y ' r e commercial. 

Yates has been p r o d u c t i v e i n o t h e r w e l l s w i t h i n a m i l e o f 

t h i s a r e a, though. 

Q. You s a i d you had some doubt as t o which way t h e 

s t r u c t u r e was t r e n d i n g ; i s t h a t c o r r e c t ? 

A. Not so much t h e s t r u c t u r e . The No. 3 w e l l from 

our mud l o g t o p s i n d i c a t e s l i k e i t ' s about f l a t t o t h e 

No. 1, which, of course, we can map t h a t i n , j u s t use a 
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l i t t l e b i t o f g e o l o g i c c r e a t i v i t y i n t h e r e and s e t up what 

t h e p o i n t s are showing. But our r e a l problem i s t h a t t h e 

No. 3 w e l l doesn't seem t o have a n y t h i n g l i k e 10 f e e t of 

pay sand as I am showing on my n e t Penrose pay map. I 

b e l i e v e i t appears we do have a s t r a t i g r a p h i c change 

from t h e No. 1 and No. 2 w e l l s as we head up here t o t h e 

n o r t h w e s t , and we g e t i n t o a t i g h t , n o n p r o d u c t i v e f a c i e s of 

t h a t sand. 

So from t h e mud l o g we have t h r e e v e r y 

condemning — l a c k o f t h r e e — i f I can phrase i t t h i s way: 

Lack o f t h r e e p o s i t i v e i n d i c a t o r s , no d r i l l i n g , no gas, no 

show, so we're a f r a i d t h e r e i s a v e r y low chance o f making 

a Penrose c o m p l e t i o n . T h i s i s as of l a s t n i g h t . So, 

a g a i n , j u s t p o i n t i n g o ut t h e degree o f r i s k we have here. 

Q. You're s t i l l t a k i n g t h a t w e l l down t o t h e 

Grayburg? 

A. Our p l a n i s s t i l l t o t a k e t h e w e l l down t o t h e 

Grayburg and hope t h a t we may have something e l s e t h e r e . 

But, a g a i n , our p r i m a r y zone appears t o be m i s s i n g . 

MR. CATANACH: I b e l i e v e t h a t ' s a l l I have. The 

w i t n e s s may be excused, but we do want Bob B e l l f o r one 

a d d i t i o n a l q u e s t i o n . 

ROBERT BELL, 

t h e Witness h e r e i n , h a v i n g been f i r s t d u l y sworn, was 

examined and t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 
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FURTHER EXAMINATION 

BY MR. STOVALL: 

Q. R e f e r r i n g t o your E x h i b i t No. 4, Mr. B e l l , your 

l e t t e r t o Mr. Braun of J u l y 1 2 t h . 

A. Yes, s i r . 

Q. And you o n l y mention t h e A t l a n t i c S t a t e No. 3; 

i s t h a t r i g h t ? 

A. That i s c o r r e c t . 

Q. Did you a d v i s e Mr. Braun of t h e p r o p o s a l f o r t h e 

A t l a n t i c S t a t e No. 4 o t h e r t h a n by t h e f o r c e d p o o l i n g 

a p p l i c a t i o n ? 

A. I mentioned our p l a n s f o r development i n t h e 

n o r t h h a l f o f t h e s e c t i o n by t e l e p h o n e c o n v e r s a t i o n w i t h 

Mr. Braun. A l t h o u g h we have n o t sent him a p r o p o s a l l e t t e r 

f o r t h e No. 3 w e l l . 

MR. CARR: No. 4. 

A. For t h e No. 4 w e l l . I'm s o r r y . 

MR. STOVALL: That r e p r e s e n t s a t e c h n i c a l problem as 

f a r as a c t u a l a p p r o v a l o f t h e No. 4. 

Q. (By Mr. S t o v a l l ) The o t h e r q u e s t i o n , Mr. B e l l , 

i s i n t h a t l e t t e r i n t h e second paragraph you r e f e r t o t h i s 

as a l o w - r i s k development w e l l . I s t h a t a l a n d man's poor 

i n t e r p r e t a t i o n o f t h e geology? 

A. I t h i n k a g e o l o g i s t ' s poor i n t e r p r e t a t i o n o f t h e 

f e a t u r e . I was t o l d t h a t t h i s was a p r e t t y good p r o s p e c t . 
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MR. PEARCY: Up u n t i l y e s t e r d a y . 

MR. STOVALL: We w i l l have t o t h i n k about t h e t h i n g on 

No. 4. I t h i n k t h a t may p r e s e n t , u n f o r t u n a t e l y , a g l i t c h . 

MR. CATANACH: When d i d you p l a n on spudding t h e 

No. 4? 

MR. PEARCY: Perhaps w i t h i n 90 days. That would have 

been our o r i g i n a l t h o u g h t . R i g h t now we w i l l j u s t have t o 

see. I t would c o n c e i v a b l y s t i l l be w i t h i n 90 days on t h e 

No. 1. 

MR. CARR: To be c e r t a i n t h a t t h e r e i s no problem w i t h 

t h a t , and i n view o f t h e f a c t t h a t t h e r e a r e 90 days, i t 

would be my recommendation t h a t you t a k e — which case 

i n v o l v e s t h e No. 4 w e l l ? 

THE WITNESS: The second case. 

MR. CARR: That you t a k e Case 10364 under advisement; 

t h a t c o n t i n u e Case 10365 u n t i l t h e h e a r i n g f o u r weeks from 

now, and we w i l l p r o v i d e a f o l l o w u p t o Mr. Braun t o cover 

t h a t p o i n t and t h e n a t t h a t t i m e i f he does n o t appear, we 

can t a k e i t under advisement and c l e a r t h a t up so t h e r e i s 

no q u e s t i o n l a t e r on. 

MR. STOVALL: I t h i n k t h e r e c o r d s h o u l d r e f l e c t t h e 

f a c t t h a t t h i s i s n o t f i r s t t i m e Mr. Braun has been 

i n v o l v e d i n t h i s . That he has, i f we can assume Mr. B e l l ' s 

hearsay t e s t i m o n y i s somewhat c o r r e c t , i n d i c a t e d h i s l e v e l 

o f knowledge about t h i s i s -- he i s n o t somebody who i s --
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i s he somebody who p u t h i m s e l f i n t h e p o s i t i o n o f n o t 

h a v i n g a l l t h e o p p o r t u n i t y , and t h a t s h o u l d be r e f l e c t e d ; 

b u t I t h i n k your recommendation i s a c c u r a t e ; he sh o u l d a t 

l e a s t t e c h n i c a l l y be g i v e n t h e o p p o r t u n i t y t o p a r t i c i p a t e 

i n t h e No. 4. 

THE WITNESS: A l l r i g h t . 

MR. STOVALL: I would suggest, Mr. Carr, t h a t g i v e n 

t h e i n f o r m a t i o n t h a t ' s been t e s t i f i e d t o here g e o l o g i c a l l y , 

I t h i n k i t appears t h a t Mr. B e l l ' s r e l i a n c e on p r i o r 

g e o l o g i c a d v i c e may not be as a c c u r a t e . Perhaps see what 

t h e No. 3 does, so you can g i v e Mr. Braun some adequate 

recommendation as t o what t h e r i s k i s of t h a t w e l l . 

MR. CARR: Th i s w i l l be c o n t i n u e d t h e n t o t h e f i r s t 

h e a r i n g i n September; i s t h a t c o r r e c t ? 

MR. CATANACH: I b e l i e v e i t ' s t h e 5 t h . 

MR. CARR: A l l r i g h t . We have n o t h i n g f u r t h e r . 

MR. CATANACH: There b e i n g n o t h i n g f u r t h e r , Case 

No. 10364 w i l l be t a k e n under advisement, and Case 10365 

w i l l be c o n t i n u e d t o t h e September 5 t h d o c k e t . 

(Whereupon, t h e h e a r i n g was concluded a t t h e 

approximate hour o f 11:20 a.m.) 

* * * 
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